
ASSOCIATION NEWS
This section includes ne~ws about the activities and programs
of the Association.

SIXTY-THIRD ANNUAL MEETING
The 1967 Annual Meeting of the Association,

held at the Pick-Congress Hotel in Chicago,
September 5-9, was one of the most successful
in the history of the Association. Over 2700
registered and over 3000 attended the Meeting.

Merle Fainsod, Harvard University, was in-
stalled as President of the Association for
1967-68. Robert A. Dahl, Yale University,

Fainsod

President for 1966-67, delivered the Presiden-
tial Address, "The City in the Future of
Democracy," published in the December
Review.

The President-Elect, who will take office at
the 1968 Annual Meeting, is David Easton,
University of Chicago. Other officers for 1967-
68 are: Vice-Presidents, Stephen K. Bailey,
Syracuse University, Harvey C. Mansfield,
Columbia University and Jack W. Peltason
University of Illinois (Urbana) ; Secretary,
Harvey Glickman, Haverford College; Treas-
urer, Max M. Kampelman. Eight members of
the Council were selected for two year terms:
Holbert N. Carroll, University of Pittsburgh;
Charles O. Jones, University of Arizona; Merle
Kling, Washington University (St. Louis) ;
Roy M. Macridis, Brandeis University; Paul

L. Puryear, Fisk University; Robert A. Scal-
apino, University of California (Berkeley) ;
Glendon Schubert, University of North Caro-
lina; Daniel Wit, Northern Illinois University.

The Congressional Distinguished Service
Awards were presented on Friday evening,
September 8, to Senators Jacob Javits (R-New
York) and Edmund Muskie (D-Maine); and
Representatives Chet Holifield (D-California)
and Melvin Laird (R-Wisconsin). Made possi-
ble by a grant from former Senator William
Benton of Connecticut, these awards are made
after each Congress and are intended to em-
phasize the importance and value of a freely
elected legislative body in the maintenance of
the values, institutions and processes of a
democratic society. The Awards Committee for
1967 was: Max. M. Kampelman, Chairman;
John W. Lederle, President, University of
Massachusetts; James W. Miller, President,
Western Michigan University; John D. Millett,
Chancellor, Ohio Board of Regents; Malcolm
Moos, President, University of Minnesota;
Jack W. Peltason, Chancellor, University of
Illinois (Urbana) ; and David B. Truman,
Provost and Vice-President, Columbia Uni-
versity.

The Woodrow Wilson Foundation Book
Award went to Barrington Moore, Jr., Senior
Research Fellow at Harvard University's
Russian Research Center for The Social
Origins of Dictatorship and Democracy. The
award, which carries a prize of $1000, is made
annually for the "best book on government,
politics or international affairs." Members of
the award committee were Norton E. Long,
Brandeis University, chairman, Morton A.
Kaplan, University of Chicago and A. F. K.
Organski, University of Michigan.

Additional awards were:
• Edward S. Corwin Award for the best

dissertation in public law, broadly defined
—Richard J. Richardson, Western Michigan
University, for "A Study of the Judicial
Process in Three U.S. Courts of Appeals,
1956-61."

• Pi Sigma Alpha Awards for the best
papers at the 1966 Annual Meeting—Fred-
erick W. Frey, Massachusetts Institute of
Technology, for "Socialization to National
Identification: Turkish Peasants," and
Robert Tucker, Princeton University, for
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CONGRESSIONAL DISTINGUISHED SERVICE AWARDS

Laird, Fninsnd, Javits, Muskie

H olifield, Kirkpatrick, Ben Ion

"The Deradicalization of Marxist Move-
ments."

• Leonard D. White Award for the best
dissertation in public administration,
broadly defined—John P. Crecine, Univer-
sity of Michigan, for "A Computer Simu-
lation Model of Municipal Resource Allo-
cation."

The Final Program for the 1967 Annual
Meeting has been distributed to all depart-
mental chairmen and libraries on the Associa-
tion's mailing list. A list of panel papers
available may be obtained from the Associa-
tion. Minutes of the Council meeting and
Annual Business Meeting were published in
the December Review.

1968 PROGRAM

Joseph LaPalombara, chairman of the 1968
Program Committee, has announced that the

panel and plenary sessions are almost com-
plete for the Annual Meeting, which will be
held at the Washington-Hilton Hotel, Wash-
ington, D. C, September 4-7, 1968.

NOMINATING COMMITTEE FOR
1968-69 OFFICERS

Aaron Wildavsky, chairman of the Nom-
inating Committee, invites members to rec-
ommend candidates for 1968-69 Association
offices. The elective officers are: President-
Elect, three Vice-Presidents, Secretary, Treas-
urer, and eight members for two year terms
on the Council.

Suggestions should be sent to Professor
Wildavsky, Political Science Department, Uni-
versity of California, Berkeley, California,
or to other members of the Committee:
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Robert E. Ward, Political Science Department,
University of Michigan, Ann Arbor, Michi-
gan; Richard F. Fenno, Jr., Political Science
Department, University of Rochester, Roch-
ester, New York; Harry Eckstein, Department
of Politics, Princeton University, Princeton,
New Jersey; Leon D. Epstein, Political Science
Department, University of Wisconsin, Madi-
son, Wisconsin; and William S. Livingston,
Department of Government, University of
Texas, Austin, Texas.

PROPOSED AMENDMENTS TO
CONSTITUTION

The Caucus for a New Political Science,
organized at the 1967 Annual Meeting in Chi-
cago and chaired by Mark Roelofs, New York
University, has proposed an amendment to
Article II of the Association Constitution. The
proposed amendment consists of a sentence
(italicized below) to be added to Paragraph
2, Article II, so it would read:

2. The Association as such is non-partisan. It
will not support political parties or candi-
dates. It will not commit its members on
questions of public policy nor take positions
not immediately concerned with its direct
purpose as stated above. But the Association
nonetheless actively encourages in its mem-
bership and its journal research in and con-
cern for significant contemporary political
and social problems and policies, however
controversial and subject to partisan dis-
course in the community at large these may
be.

Other Constitutional amendments are being
discussed, and it is likely that several addi-
tional amendments will be submitted before
the Annual Meeting.

Article IX of the Constitution of the Ameri-
can Political Science Association, which gov-
erns amendments to the Constitution, provides:

Amendments to this Constitution shall be
proposed by the Council and adopted by a
majority vote of the members present at
any regular or special meeting of the Asso-
ciation.

Ten members of the Association may propose
amendments to this Constitution. Such pro-
posed amendments shall be referred to the
Council for consideration, and by them re-
ferred to the Association for its action
thereon at the next Annual Business Meet-
ing with such recommendations as the Coun-
cil may see fit to make.

PERSONNEL SERVICE

The Association Personnel Service is open to
all Association members for $6 per calendar
year. This cost covers printing, mailing and
processing of referrals. Ten newsletters are
sent each year to those members who are
registered, listing employment openings. These
positions include teaching, research and ad-
ministration. The number of openings listed
has been constantly increasing the last few
years. Over 60 positions were listed in the last
newsletter.

For further information and registration
forms, write to the Director of the Personnel
Service at Association headquarters.

REGISTRY OF RETIRED
PROFESSORS

As an adjunct to the Personnel Service, a
Registry of Retired Professors has been estab-
lished in response to members' requests. This
Registry will serve as an information exchange
for retired professors interested in teaching
one (or more) courses on a one semester or
one year basis, and institutions interested in
employing them. Retired professors interested
in registration should write to the Association
for the fact sheet and one page forms. De-
partments interested in employing retired
professors should also write to the Director of
the Personnel Service stating their require-
ments.

STATE LEGISLATIVE SERVICE
PROJECT

In March, the Association and the Louisiana
State Legislative Council will co-sponsor ori-
entation sessions for newly elected members of
the Louisiana Legislature. The sessions, to be
conducted under auspices of the State Legisla-
tive Service Project, will be led by senior
legislators and other experts in the legislative
process. Similar programs were co-sponsored
by the Association in 1966 and 1967 in Illinois,
Iowa and Wisconsin.

Serving as the Association's representative
and working with the Louisiana legislature to
organize the program will be James H. Chub-
buck, Director, Institute of Politics, New Or-
leans. The orientation sessions will emphasize
the immediate practical problems of the legis-
lative newcomer—committee assignment and
service, relationships with party leadership
and colleagues, parliamentary procedure and
the conduct of legislative business, and con-
stituency education and service. A number of
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political scientists from the state's colleges and
universities will be invited to attend as ob-
servers.

Other political scientists representing the
Association in the development of the state
legislative service projects are: Samuel K.
Gove, Institute of Government and Public
Affairs, University of Illinois; Charles W.
Wiggins, Department of Political Science,
University of Iowa; and Wilder W. Crane, Jr.,
Department of Political Science, University of
Wisconsin, Milwaukee.

Under terms of the Ford Foundation giant
which supports this program, the Association
will establish state legislative service projects
in about 25 states in the next five years.

STATE AND LOCAL INTERNSHIP
PROGRAM

In December, the Association announced
awards to support establishment of six new
State and Local Government Internship Pro-
grams, to be administered by graduate depart-
ments of political science. This was the second
group of awards made under the Association's
new State and Local Government Internship
Program, supported by the Ford Foundation
and designed to encourage integration of in-
ternship into regular graduate instruction.

Seven programs were funded through the
State and Local Government Internship Pro-
gram in 1966. The 1967 awards, totaling $55,-
320, were distributed as follows: University
of California (Davis), Paul E. Zinner; Uni-
versity of California (Santa Barbara), R. J.
Snow; Case Western Reserve University,
Louis H. Masotti and William P. Irwin; In-
diana University, James B. Cristoph; and

West Virginia University, Thomas M. Drake
and David G. Temple. In all, 28 proposals—
including requests for renewals submitted by
departments funded in 1966—were submitted
to the Association for consideration for this
year's awards.

All decisions regarding funding were made
by the program's Advisory Committee, com-
posed of Charles Hagan, chairman, University
of Houston; Chester Earle, American Univer-
sity; Franklin Burdette, University of Mary-
land; Thomas Flinn, Ohio State University;
Donald Herzberg, Eagleton Institute of Poli-
tics; and Joseph Cooper, Rice University.

CANADIAN—U. S. LEGISLATIVE
EXCHANGE PROGRAM

The Association has received a grant from
the Donner Foundation to establish a Cana-
dian-U.S. Legislative Exchange Program. The
program is designed to develop a more con-
crete understanding of mutual governmental
problems among individuals who participate
in the legislative processes of the United
States and Canada. It will provide an oppor-
tunity for Canadian Members of Parliament
and staff, as well as U.S. Congressional staff
members, to observe and participate in the
procedures of the legislative bodies of the
other country.

Bipartisan advisory groups will be estab-
lished in both Canada and the United States,
in cooperation with the Canadian Political
Science Association. It is expected that Mem-
bers of the Canadian Parliament will partici-
pate for periods up to six weeks, while the
staff members from each country would be
eligible for up to six months.
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